
 

COMMISSIONERS PROCEEDINGS   

June 8, 2020 

 

 

The Jewell County Commissioners met June 8, 2020 at 8:30 a.m. Commissioners, Mark Fleming, Steve Greene, 

and Keith Roe were present. Carla J Waugh, County Clerk was present for the meeting.  

 

Shannon Meier, Ambulance Director, reviewed April and May’s activity reports and the billing report. 

 

Anna Porter, County Appraiser, had an updated employment contract for Jewell and Smith County. Steve 

Greene moved, and Keith Roe seconded to approve the Interlocal Agreement and Contract between Smith 

County and Jewell County and Anna Porter, County Appraiser. Motion passed unanimously. Anna Porter 

requested an executive session to discuss non-elected personnel. Keith Roe moved and Steve Greene seconded 

the motion to go into executive session to discuss non-elected personnel for 5 minutes beginning at 8:55 a.m. 

with Anna Porter and Carla Waugh present. Regular session resumed at 9:00 a.m. with no action taken.  

 

Steve Greene moved that the proper officer sign the Block Grant Agreement No 20-CV-035 upon County 

Attorney’s approval. Mark Fleming seconded the motion. Motion passed unanimously.  

 

The minutes of the June 1, 2020 County Commissioners meeting were approved. 

 

Don Jacobs, Sheriff, discussed patrol vehicles and cameras. Steve Greene moved, and Keith Roe seconded to 

give Don Jacobs permission to purchase two cameras from Nextech. Motion passed unanimously. Don Jacobs 

requested an executive session to discuss non-elected personnel. Keith Roe moved and Steve Greene seconded 

to go into executive session to discuss non-elected personnel for 10 minutes beginning at 9:40 a.m. with Don 

Jacobs present.  Motion passed unanimously. Regular session resumed at 9:50 a.m. with no action taken.  

 

Joel Elkins, General Superintendent, discussed maintenance projects.  

 

Kevin Peroutek, Noxious Weed Director, Emergency Preparedness Director and 9-1-1 Coordinator, reported on 

a traffic accident with oil spill on Highway 14 North last week.   

 

Chris Petet, Custodian, discussed air conditioner replacement. The Commissioners advised Chris to get quotes 

for mini-split units.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 10:45 a.m. 

 

The Commissioners and County Clerk attended a Multi-County meeting hosted by Mitchell County at the El 

Tejavan Restaurant, with Jewell, Osborne, and Smith Counties present. Mitchell County introduced David 

Dohe, Emergency Management Director. The group discussed county operations during the Governor’s orders 

for the COVID-19 Pandemic. Osborne County said that the AMR service for the ambulance is running great for 

their county. The next meeting will be hosted by Osborne County on September 14, 2020.  

 

 

__________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Keith Roe, Member       Mark Fleming, Chairman  

 

 

___________________________________   _____________________________________ 

Carla J Waugh, County Clerk     Steve Greene, Member 


